Vol. V No. 2

THE KENYON NEWSCOPE

LIBRARY MONDAYARCHINES 2 1974

CAMPUS	CALENDER	-	MONDAY						

4:30 p.m. WOMEN'S FIELD HOCKEY ORGANIZATIONAL MEETING 7:00 p.m. DEBATE SOCIETY MEETING

Fieldhouse Lewis Hall Lounge

TUESDAY

5:00 p.m. 6:00 p.m.

WOMEN'S SWIM CLUB ORGANIZATIONAL MEETING KENYON WILDERNESS PROGRAM DINNER MEETING

Gund Commons Gund Private Dining Room Hill Theater

7:30 p.m. DRAMATIC CLUB "MONSTER RALLY"

MUSIC LIBRARIANS: Meeting at 8:00 p.m. tonight in the music library for librarians who worked last year and wish to work again this year.

DEBATE SOCIETY: Meeting tonight for returning members only in the Lewis Hall Lounge.

FIELD HOCKEY: Meeting this afternoon at 4:30 in the fieldhouse. Practice begins tomorrow, Tuesday. CHOIR MEMBERS: Auditions for prospective choir members will be held tonight and Tuesday, Sept. 9 and 10 in the Chapel basement. Sign up for time on the bulletin board in the Chapel basement. Returning members need not re-audition.

WOMEN'S SWIM CLUB: Meeting Tuesday, Sept. 10 at 5:00 p.m. in the Gund Commons Game Room. All

interested women please attend.

KCDC MONSTER RALLY: A general and informal meeting, rally and mixer for all individuals interested in the theater. Plans for the entire season, all departments, will be presented and discussed briefly. Question and answer period, conversation, refreshments, and relaxation. This is your opportunity to decide what you want to do in the theater during the season, and to meet and talk with those who are like—minded.

REVEILLE: Meeting for all those interested in working on the yearbook, Wed. Sept. 11 at 4 p.m. in the Reveille office on the second floor of Peirce Hall. Please come - we need all the help

you can give.

GAMBIER ELEMENTARY TUTORING: Organizational meeting Wed. Sept. 11 at 7 p.m. in the Gund Commons

Game Room. Questions, call Barb, pbx 270, or Daun, pbx 476.

LAW SCHOOL ADMISSION TEST (LSAT): Registration bulletins and forms for the October 12 test date can be obtained from the Smythe House secretary. Forms must be in the mail before 5 p.m. on Thursday Sept. 12 in order to take the test on that date.

GRADUATE RECORD EXAMINATIONS (GRE): Registration bulletins and forms for the GRE can be obtained from the secretary in Smythe House. Registration closes on Fri., Sept. 13. All applications and fees must be returned to Smythe House by Fri., Sept. 13 before 4:30 p.m. if you wish

to take the test on October 26, 1974.

LIBRARY HOURS: Monday - Saturday 8:30 a.m. - 12 midnight; Sunday 9:30a.m. - 12 midnight.

COFFEE SHOP HOURS: The "Shoppes" in Lower Peirce Hall will be open the same hours as last year only until the New Snack Shop opens in Gund. At that time the "Shoppes" will become an an evening operation for serving beer and limited food items. "Shoppes" temporary hours are: Mon.-Thur. - 9:30a.m.-12;30 a.m.; Fri. and Sat.- 9:30a.m.-1:30 a.m.; Sun. 10:30a.m.-11:30 p.m.

PETRCE LUNCH: Weekday luncheons at Peirce Hall will end at 1:15 p.m. this year instead of 1:30p.m. METROPOLITAN OPERA: Plan now to hear the Friday evening, Sept. 20th performance of Puccini's Turandot in Cleveland. Tickets and transportation will be provided to the first ten people who sign up with Ms. York in the SAC and pay \$10 to cover costs. Deadline is Wed., Sept. 11

at 4p.m.

AVAILABLE TO FACULTY/STAFF(for personal use): Reserve seat tickets to home football games. season book \$3 - individual game 50g. Purchase at the Field House. However, you will be

receiving your complimentary family pass for all home football and basketball games by Campus Mail within a few days.

AIR TAXI: It's only 12 minutes by air to Port Columbus. Free Campus Pick-up/Delivery.

Three persons and baggage \$25. Call 393-1206.

SHUTTLE BUS SCHEDULES: Bus Schedules from the College to Mt. Vernon can be picked up at the SAC. THE OHIO ATHLETIC CONFERENCE, of which Kenyon College is a member, in a special July session voted to remove the word "male" from the General Regulations. A committee which includes representative of women's sports programs in OAC colleges was formed to study the ramifications of this action. This committee is scheduled to report at the November meeting of the OAC. The new ruling allows women to compete on men's teams immediately until further guidelines are established. Title IX regulations of the federal government exempt the sports of football and wrestling from this change.

We as Newscope editors would like to welcome all to Kenyon. Our aim this year is to provide information about events of interest to the community. Announcements must be submitted by 4 p.m. on the day preceding our regular Monday, Wednesday, and Friday publications. Forms are available at the pick-up areas in Ascension Hall, the switchboard (Ransom Hall), and the Student Affairs Center. Until a better facility is provided, we will continue to publish rides and ads. These, however, will be announcements of lowest priority and will be printed only if space is available. Our best wishes for the coming academic year.

Newscope co-editors

Donna Servolets me lanie youderian